2017 北京 101 中学初一(下) 期末



英 语

本试卷满分120分,考试时间100分钟。

听力理解(共30分)

一、听对话,从下面各题所给的A、B、C 三幅图片中选择与对话内容相符的图片。每段对话你将听两遍。(共5分, 每小题1分)

1.



5.



二、听对话或独白,根据对话或独白的内容,从下面各题所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选择最佳选项。每段对话或独 白你将听两遍。(共 15 分,每小题 1.5 分)

请听一段对话,完成第6至第7小题。

- 6. Where is the hotel?
 - A. It's on Bridge Street.
 - B. It's in front of the supermarket.
 - C. It's across from the bank.
- 7. How to get to the restaurant?
 - A. Turn left at the first crossing on New Street and it's on the left.

B. Turn right at the first crossing on New Street and it's on the right.

C. Turn right at the first crossing on New Street and it's on the left. 请听一段对话,完成第8至第9小题。

8. How was Lucy's weekend?

- A. It was terrible. B. It was boring. C. It was great.
- 9. What did Lucy do on Sunday?
 - A. She camped, went boating and went to the cinema.
 - B. She camped, went to the beach and did homework.
 - C. She camped, went boating and did homework.
 - 请听一段对话,完成第10至第11小题。
- 10. Where could the dialogue happen?
 - A. In a hospital. B. In a library.
- 11. What did the doctor ask the young man to do?
 - A. To take more exercise.
 - B. To take some medicine.
 - C. To burn away his worries.
 - 请听一段对话,完成第12至第13小题。
- 12. How many suggestions does the woman give?
 - A. Four. B. Five.
- 13. What does the woman ask Mark to help?
 - A. Save money. B. Go shopping.
- C. Protect the environment.

C. Six.

C. In a shop.

请听一段独白,完成第14至第15小题。

- 14. What does the speaker want to tell us?
 - A. Skills in reading poems.
 - B. Advice on choosing books.
 - C. Ways to encourage reading.
- 15. What is the last advice about?
 - A. Building on your interest.
 - B. Sharing reading with your family.
 - C. Preparing your room with different kinds of books.
- 三、听对话,记录关键信息。本段对话你将听两遍。(共10分,每小题2分)
 - 请根据所听到的对话内容和提示词语,将所缺的关键信息填写在答题卡的相应位置上。

	Shop Assistant Wanted
Where:	16. Melody Shop, Happy Street
When:	17. every
Work hours:	18. from 9:00 am to pm
What to do:	19. help customers and do some
Payment:	◆2018: £5 an hour
	\bullet adults: £7 an hour

四、单项填空(共10分,每小题1分)

从下面各题所给的A、B、C、D四个选项中,选择可以填入空白处的最佳选项。

21. -Could you just tell _____ to call me back?

-Sure, no problem.

A. he B. she C. his D. him

22. There is a bank ______ the hotel and the library.

A. on B. above C. between D. over

23. —Are there any vegetables in the egg soup?

A. No, there aren't B. Yes, they are C. No, they aren't D. Yes, there is

24. We had great fun in visiting the farm. So, it was a(n) _____ trip.

A. tiring B. worrying C. exciting D. boring

25. Look! Some of the children _____ on the play ground.

A. played soccer B. are playing soccer C. play soccer D. plays soccer

26. My family _____ to the beach for vacation last summer.

A. went B. go C. is going D. goes

27. My grandfather _____ reading after supper every day.

A. enjoyed	B. is enj _m oying	C. enjoy	D. enjoys	
28. The little g	irl is very shy. She ca	n't sing	dance in front of so many pe	ople.
A. and	B. or	C. so	D. but	
29. We	half an hour getting	to school every	morning.	
A. take	B. spend	C. pay	D. cost	
30. —What does	the boy look like?			
A. He is kind		B. He like	s bananas	
C. He likes da	ncing	D. He is t	all and heavy	
五、完形填空(共18	5分,每小题1分)			

阅读下面的短文,掌握其大意,然后从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中,选择最佳答案。

Α.

Joe Brown has a very interesting job. He is a police artist. Some people<u>31</u>______crimes and then talk to Joe. They tell him what the criminal looks like. Then Joe<u>32</u>___a picture of the criminal, and the police put it in newspapers and on television to <u>33</u>___him.

He wants to draw a good picture of each criminal, but this <u>34</u> is sometimes difficult. Many people don't always see things the same way so they may describe the same person <u>35</u>. Also, they don't always remember well. "The criminal is of medium height and young. He has long straight brown hair and big eyes," says one woman. Another woman says, "He is tall and thin, and he has curly blond hair." He's about thirty years old. In the end, the <u>36</u> criminal is a short and heavy old man, and he has short black hair.

()	31.	А.	bring	В.	see	С.	describe	D.	remember
()	32.	Α.	sends	В.	shows	С.	chooses	D.	draws
()	33.	А.	tell	В.	meet	С.	find	D.	surprise
()	34.	A.	job	В.	picture	С.	idea	D.	study
()	35.	А.	clearly	В.	easily	С.	differently	D.	quietly
()	36.	Α.	real	В.	last	С.	popular	D.	strong

Β.

Last weekend at the airport, I had some extra time before going through security (安检) to catch my plane. While wondering what to do, I decided it was the perfect time and place to <u>37</u> for an act of kindness to do.

Outside security there was a girl having <u>38</u> for sale. I told her that I' d like to buy flowers for someone else, and she could decide who to <u>39</u> them to. She looked a little confused (迷惑的), so I <u>40</u> perhaps she could give them to someone who looked like a little <u>41</u>. That was because he or she might need some cheering up.

At first, the girl answered, "That's crazy." But then I explained a little more about the idea of doing something <u>42</u> for a stranger, and she understood.

4 / 15

"I' ll never know how it turns out, " I said, " but you will have the opportunity to make someone' s good day." At that time, she started to seem excited about it.

She went to <u>43</u> the flowers out of the water they were sitting in, and I explained, "It's fine to leave them in there <u>44</u> the person who you want to give them comes."

At that point, I think she was between surprise and happiness, because it might be her first time to meet a customer like me. I <u>45</u> for the flowers, said goodbye, and joined in the security line. What a nice day I had!

() 37. A. wait	B. leave	C. guide	D. look
() 38. A. flowers	B. candies	C. paintings	D. pancakes
() 39. A. sell	B. compare	C. give	D. mail
() 40. A. introduced	B. suggested	C. expected	D. offered
() 41. A. afraid	B. friendly	C. special	D. sad
() 42. A. kind	B. scared	C. right	D. simple
() 43. A. plant	B. take	C. grow	D. move
() 44. A. after	B. since	C. until	D. as
() 45. A. paid	B. headed	C. spoke	D. reached

阅读理解(共50分)

六、阅读下列短文,根据短文内容,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中,选择最佳选项。(共 30 分,每 小题 2 分)

A

l l	Velcome to the Natural History Museum at Tring
Discover the amazing an	imals here. It is home to the world-class research and collections.
Opening times: The muse	um is open every day from October to November.
Monday to Saturday 10	:00 - 17:00
Sunday 14:0	0 — 17:00
	Snake Sock Puppets (木偶)
	October 26, 2010 10:15 — 12:15, 14:00 — 15:00
	Interested in different kinds of snakes? Try making and decorating a snake
$(\overline{\Theta}\overline{\Theta})$	sock puppet of your own.
	Ticket price £1.50
<u> </u>	Go Batty
	October 27, 2010 10:15 — 12:15, 14:00 — 15:00
	Drop in and check out the bats on show in Gallery 6 and make your own bat
K	out of paper to fly home with you.
	Ticket price £1.50

10 57 600 447	Animals After School
	October 11, 2010 15:45 — 16:30
	November 9, 2010 15:45 — 16:30
	Looking for after-school activities? Get the most out of your museum—find
Amaz	ing out about some amazing animals and make something to take home.
Animals	Ticket price £1.50
	Wildlife Photographer Exhibition
	October 26, 2010 to November 9, 2010
	This wonderful photographic exhibition returns with many kinds of pictures
	from around the world.
	Free exhibition
<u> </u>	
46. The museum is open	on
46. The museum is open A. October 26	on B. September 11
A. October 26	B. September 11 D. August 30
A. October 26 C. December3 47. Children can see	B. September 11 D. August 30
A. October 26 C. December3 47. Children can see A. bats B. an	B. September 11 D. August 30 in Gallery 6.
A. October 26 C. December3 47. Children can see A. bats B. an	B. September 11 D. August 30 in Gallery 6. mazing animals C. photographic exhibition D. snakes chool, children can
 A. October 26 C. December3 47. Children can see A. bats B. and 48. At Animals After Science 	B. September 11 D. August 30 in Gallery 6. mazing animals C. photographic exhibition b. snakes chool, children can sock puppet B. make their bats
 A. October 26 C. December3 47. Children can see A. bats B. and 48. At Animals After Social A. decorate a snake set 	B. September 11 D. August 30 in Gallery 6. mazing animals C. photographic exhibition chool, children can sock puppet B. make their bats take home D. take photos of many birds
 A. October 26 C. December3 47. Children can see A. bats B. and 48. At Animals After Social A. decorate a snake social construction of the something to the source of the source	B. September 11 D. August 30 in Gallery 6. mazing animals C. photographic exhibition chool, children can sock puppet B. make their bats take home D. take photos of many birds
 A. October 26 C. December3 47. Children can see A. bats B. and 48. At Animals After Social A. decorate a snake set of the something to 49. Which exhibition or 	B. September 11 D. August 30 in Gallery 6. mazing animals C. photographic exhibition chool, children can sock puppet B. make their bats take home D. take photos of many birds cactivity is free? B. Wildlife Photographer Exhibition.

Daniel is visiting an online club called *Schools Around the World*. Here are two pieces of writing on the website about different school lives.

My name is Nancy. I am in Year 7 at Woodland School near London. In our school, boys and girls have lessons together. Among all my subjects, I like French best. Learning foreign languages is fun^{*}. Our school has a Reading Week every year. During the week, we can borrow more books from the school library. We can also bring in books and magazines from home. I often read more books than my classmates. Near the end of the week, we talk about the books with our classmates in class. Time seems to go faster when we are reading interesting books.

Hi, everybody,

I'm John and I'm 13 years old. I'm in the 7th grade at Rocky Mountain High School near Denver. Every Monday, I go to the Buddy Club. In the club, older students help new students learn more about the school. My friend Tony is in the 12th grade. He often listens carefully to my problems and gives me help. He is my best friend. We have different classes every day. On Friday afternoon, we finish classes earlier than usual. My friends and I often do sports together. Twice a week, I play basketball after school. I love this game and practice hard every time. Our team won two games last month. 50. At Woodland School in a Reading Week, students don't A. borrow books from the library B. bring in books from home C. learn foreign languages D. talk about books with classmates 51. John goes to the Buddy Club to ____ A. help new students B. talk about his problems with Tony D. have classes with Tony C. play basketball with his team 52. Which of the following is true? A. Nancy is a 13-year-old girl from Rocky Mountain High School. B. Tony often borrows books from the library. C. John's team won two games last term. D. John finishes classes, earlier than usual on Friday afternoon. 53. What are the two pieces of writing mainly about? A. Different school lives. B. A Reading Week. C. The Buddy Club. D. A sports team.



Johnny went to see his grandparents on their farm, and they gave him a slingshot (弹弓) to play with out in the woods. He was excited and practiced for some time, but he could never hit the target he had set.

Getting a little upset, he headed back for dinner. As he was going back, he saw his grandma's duck. Without thinking, he let the slingshot fly, hitting the duck in the head and killing it.

In a panic, he hid the dead duck in the woodpile (柴堆), only to see his sister watching! But Sally said nothing. After lunch the next day, Grandma said, "Sally, help me with the dishes."

But Sally said, "Grandma, Johnny told me he wanted to help in the kitchen." Then she whispered (耳语) to Johnny, "Remember the duck?" So Johnny did the dishes.

Later that day, Grandpa asked if the children wanted to ride horses, and Grandma said, "I' m sorry but I need Sally to help me make supper."

Sally just smiled and said, "Well, that's all right because Johnny told me he wanted to help you." She whispered again, "Remember the duck?"

So Sally went to ride horses and Johnny stayed behind to help make supper. After several days of doing both his chores and Sally's, Johnny finally couldn't stand it any more.

He went to his grandma and said that he had killed the duck.

Grandma smiled. "Sweetheart, I know," said Grandma. "You see, I saw the whole thing at the window that day, but because I love you, I forgave you. I was just wondering how long you would let Sally make a slave (奴隶) of you."

54. How did Jonny feel when he couldn't hit the target?

A. Bored. B. Upset. C. Happy. D. Excited.

55. Why did Jonny keep helping Sally do chores?

A. Because he wanted Sally to keep the secret.

B. Because Sally didn't know how to do them.

C. Because he had told her he would do them.

D. Because Grandma asked him to do the chores.

56. Why did Jonny finally tell Grandma the truth?

A. Because Jonny felt regretful for the dead duck.

B. Because Sally told Jonny to tell Grandma the truth.

C. Because Jonny couldn't bear being a slave of Sally.

D. Because Jonny knew Grandma saw the whole things at the window that day.

57. What did Jonny lean from his experience?

A. One should be careful. B. One should be patient.

C. One should be helpful. D. One should be honest.

D

Assertiveness is the ability to confidently express your opinions, feelings, attitudes, and rights, in a way that doesn't infringe (侵犯) the rights of others.

Many of us are taught that it is not nice to consider our own needs above those of others. If someone says or does something that we don't like, we should just be quiet and try to stay away from that person in the future.

Why is Assertiveness important?

If you don't know how to be assertive, you might experience:

• Depression-Anger, a sense of being helpless, hopeless, or of having no control over your life.

8 / 15

- Resentment—Anger at others for taking advantage of you.
- Frustration —Why did I allow that to happen?

Most people find it easier to be assertive in some situations than in others. This makes perfect sense. It's a lot easier to <u>hold your ground</u> with a stranger than with someone you love. But the more important the relationship is to you, the more important it is to be assertive. Assertive behavior leads to increased respect from others!

But before you decide to act assertively, you have to decide if you can live with the results. Although assertive behavior usually will result in a positive response (积极的回应), some people might react differently.

How to be effectively (有效地) assertive:

- Use "I" statements. Keep the focus on the problem you're having. "I'd like to be able to tell my stories without interruption." instead of "You're always interrupting my stories!"
- Use facts, not opinions. "Did you know that shirt has a hole?" instead of "You're not going out looking like THAT, are you?"
- Express ownership of your thoughts, feelings, and opinions. "I get angry when he breaks his promises. "instead of "He makes me angry."
- Make clear and direct requirements. Don't invite the person to say no. "Will you please?" instead of "Would you mind…?" or "Why don't you…?"
- Keep repeating your point. Use a low level and pleasant voice. Don't try to explain yourself.

58. The writer probably agrees that—_____

A. assertive behavior will bring you bad feelings

B. you should be assertive if you want to get good marks

- C. assertiveness is the ability to infringe others' rights
- D. you should consider others' response before you act assertively
- 59. The expression "hold your ground" probably means "_____".
 - A. insist on your point B. keep your word
 - C. reach an agreement D. keep on fighting

60. Which of the following helps you to be effectively assertive?

- A. Explaining yourself in a soft and sweet voice.
- B. Making requirements directly and clearly.
- C. Using your opinions instead of facts.
- D. Expressing ownership of others' thoughts.

七、阅读短文,根据短文内容,从短文后的五个选项中选出能填入空白处的最佳选项。每个选项只能用一次。(共 10分,每小题2分)

Two men started a fight in a street. The big man hit the little man hard, and the little man fell down on the ground. <u>61</u>. He hid himself in a shop. The policeman looked at the man on the ground, but the little man did not move. <u>62</u>. Then he put the man into the back seat of the car.

"Go to a doctor's house quickly," he said. 63. "He's dead!" the policeman thought.

The taxi stopped outside the doctor's house. <u>64</u>. "He may be dead," said the doctor as soon as he saw the man. "He isn't moving." When the man heard what the doctor said, he sat up at once.

"I am not dead," he said. "I am alive!" <u>65</u>. "Do you know better than the doctor?" "Yes, I do," said the man. "I wanted to get away from the big man, and I' ve got away now. Thank you very much."

- A. A taxi was coming along the street and the policeman stopped it
- B. The policeman was very angry
- C. Then the big man saw a policeman coming along the street
- D. The policeman carried the man in and the doctor looked at him
- E. The man in the back seat didn't move or speak

八、阅读短文,根据短文内容回答问题。(共10分,每小题2分)

Do you know Weibo? Do you write a Weibo? If you don't, you are "out"! Weibo means microblog. Microblog is a kind of multimedia blog (多媒体博客) that allows users to send messages, articles, photos and videos on the Internet. The information can be read by anyone or by someone that is chosen by the user. Microblog is different from traditional blog. It is smaller in size. People may spend much time writing, a blog, but it takes a little time to write a microblog. Why? Because every message on a microblog is less than 140 words.

Microblog started in the USA. It came to China in 2009 and it has developed very fast. In 2011, the number of Chinese microblog gers grew to 300 million. Now, more and more people are interested in writing microblogs. For one thing, microblog has some advantages. For many microblog users, it is a great way of learning the freshest news, talking with friends and sharing different kinds of information, including news, daily life, pictures, music and so on. Many stars and famous people also write microblogs and share good things with their fans. It is easy and fast to send a message on a microblog.

However, microblog has also caused some bad effects(影响). For example, some students are so addicted(上瘾) to it so that they can't focus on their studies. And what's more, some lose their communication ability because they use microblog all the time and everywhere.

All in all, we should use microblog properly and avoid(避免) its disadvantages as much as possible. 66. Is microblog different from traditional blog?

67. Why does it take a little time to write a microblog?

68. Where did microblog start?

69. Who also write microblogs and share good things with their fans?

70. What is the passage mainly about?

九、文段表达(15分)

假如你叫李华,请根据以下中文和英文提示,给你的笔友 Peter 写一封信,告诉他寒假你去过什么地方?做过 什么?你的寒假过得怎么样?可以适当发挥。

要求: 意思连贯、符合逻辑、不少于 60 词。所给英文提示词语必用。

1. Where did you go during the winter vacation?

2. What did you do during the winter vacation?

3. How was your winter vacation?

提示词: went to the zoo, went to the seaside, had a birthday party…

Dear Peter,

I'm glad to hear from you.

Hope to see you soon.

Yours,

Li Hua





M: I' d like tomato and egg noodles.

二、听对话或独白,根据对话或独白的内容,从下面各题所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选择最佳选项。每段对话或独 白你将听两遍。

请听一段对话,完成第6至第7小题。

W: Excuse me. Is there a hotel around here?

M: Yes. There is. Just go along Bridge Street and turn left when you see the library. Go along Long Street and it's on the right. It's next to the supermarket and across from the bank.

W: Thanks! And is there a restaurant near the hotel?

M: Yes. Go along New Street. Turn right at the first crossing and the restaurant is on your left,

across from the pay phone.

- W: Thank you very much.
- M: You are welcome.

请听一段对话,完成第8至第9小题 BJZkac

M: Hi, Lucy.

W: Hi, Bob.

- M: How was your weekend
- W: It was great.
- M: So what did you do?

W: Well, on Saturday morning, I played badminton. In the afternoon, I went to the beach, and at night, I went to the cinema.

went boating and

M: Cool. What about Sunday?

W: In the morning, I camped by the lake with my classmates. In the afternoon, we

at night, I did homework.

请听一段对话,完成第10至第11小题。

- W: Morning. So, what seems to be the trouble?
- M: Well, I hardly know where to begin. Affect unhappy most of the day.

zkao W: OK, do you have trouble sleeping?

M: No. I' m always sleeping and often feel too tired to do even simple things.

W: Do you worry a lot?

M: All the time. I worry about my exams. I worry about my homework. I worry about being late for school...

W: Mmm.

M: I' m quite worried about everything in the school.

W: Do you find you have more coughs and colds between September and April?

M: Yes, more than usual, I' d say. Doctor, do I need to take some medicine?

W: No, you needn't. There is nothing seriously wrong with you. But you must do more exercise. Play football or basketball for at least half an hour every day. You' 11 soon feel well again.

13 / 15

M: Thanks, doctor.

请听一段对话,完成第12至第13小题。

W: Hi, Mark. Would you like to help us?

M: Of course, I' d love to. What can I do? Can you give me some suggestions?

W: Sure. First, you can start by turning off the lights.

M: Yes, that's right. I always turn off the lights without thinking. What's next?

W: Second, you can ride a bicycle. Don't take a bus or a taxi if you don't have to.

M: That will save money, too. What else?

W: Third, try to recycle paper.

M: Mm. Newspapers, magazines, mail… we get a lot of paper at home. Good idea.

W: The fourth idea is turning off the shower when you are not using it. In this way water can be saved as much as possible.

zkao

M: Will that help?

W: Yes, it's our duty to save water. And fifth, take a bag when you go shopping. Don't use plastic bags because it takes them many years to change a little.

M: OK. We do lots of shopping every day. We should remember them.

W: Right. Nothing can be done except little by little.

M: Thank you. Actions speak louder than words.

请听一段独白,完成第14至第15小题。

It's very important for teenagers to read. Reading is not just important while teens are in school; good reading skills are also important to future success in the workplace. If you are a teenager who has lost interest in reading or never likes it much, here are some ways to encourage you to read.

First, find an example. There must be some persons around you who like reading for pleasure. Try to learn from them and copy their behaviors.

Second, prepare your room with different kinds of books. Leave them around so that you can pick up a book whenever you like.

Third, give yourself a certain time to choose your own books. When you are out, make sure to go to a bookstore, and probably you can make your own collection of books later.

What's more, build on your interest. Look for books and articles that feature your favorite sports teams, rock stars, hobbies, or television shows. Then you may find that reading is much more fun than you thought.

Finally, make reading aloud a natural part of family life. Share an article, a poem, a letter, or any page from any book with your family, and you may surprisingly find that reading can not only bring happiness to yourself but also to your family.

三、听对话,记录关键信息,本段对话你将听两遍。

请根据所听到的对话内容和提示词语,将所缺的关键信息填写在答题卡的相应位置上。

- M: Hello! Melody Music Shop?
- W: Yes. This is Kate Richards. How can I help?

M: My name is Sam Bennett. I' ve just seen your advertisement for a Saturday job. What are the hours?

W: The shop's open from 10:00 am to 6:00 pm but I need someone to start at 9:00 am and stay until

7:00 pm. I' m here every Saturday so I really need help then!

M: I see. What kind of help?

BJ Zkao W: Well, the most important thing is helping the customers. I also want someone to do some cleaning.

で利用書:別本は

- M: Fine. How much do you pay?
- W: If you are under 18, it's £5 an hour.
- M: Actually, I am 18.
- W: Then, it' s£7 an hour.
- M: Sounds great! Err, where is the shop? I' ve never been there.

1日日 - 日本日本

- W: It's on Happy Street.
- M: OK. Got it.
- W: See you at 3:00?
- M: Yes, sure. Thank you very much.
- W: You are welcome.